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This Week's Program
March 26, 2015   

Presenter: TGreen Valley Board of Directors

Program: Club Assembly, Cub Update Report 

Student of the Month: Silverado HS

 

Sergeant-at-Arms: Weekly Bulletin Scribes
03/26 Steve Tucker        03/26 Jim Paxton
04/02 Christine Smith 04/02 Debbie Mitsch
04/09 To be announced       04/09 Steve Tucker

Rotary Recap

March 19,  2015
By  Susan Johnson and Jim Paxton                      

The meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) opened with President
Jack Ewing's clang of the bell.  After our members helped themselves to a
delicious breakfast, the meeting opened with our guests and members reciting
the Pledge of Allegiance.
 
Lauren Robydek introduced our guests and visiting Rotarians:  Speakers Tina
Quigley and Aileen Pastor, and Jesse Diaz from the Regional Transportation
Department (RTC) . City Council Candidate Derek Uehara made a second visit,
as did prospective member Arthur Macarios.
 
Prez Jack reminded our members of the following upcoming dates:  

-Southern NV Rotary's Foundation Dinner takes place March 28th at Treasure
Island.  The cost per ticket is $100.  At this juncture, fewer than 100 folks have
RSVP'd!

-District Assembly/BODTS (Board of Directors Training Seminar) takes place
Saturday, April 11th, at Oakhill High School in Hesperia, CA.  Registration starts
at 8:00 a.m.  All Rotarians are encouraged to attend.  We will be car- pooling to
the conference.

 -Saturday, May 2nd, District 5300 Rotarians will be going down to Mexico to
build houses as part of the Corazon Super Build.   Rotarians will be traveling
from Southern NV, on Friday afternoon, and ultimately enter Mexico from Chula
Vista/San Diego, traveling south to Tecate, early Saturday morning.  The plan is
to return to the United States after the houses are completed, and stay the
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to return to the United States after the houses are completed, and stay the
evening in Chula Vista.  The group will return to Southern NV, on Sunday.

-May 14-17 is the District Conference to be held at Green Valley Ranch.  As the
conference will entail a celebration of District Governor Larry Skaggs' year as
District Governor, all GV Rotarians are encouraged to attend!

-May is also a busy month as our club's Annual High School All-Star Seniors
Soccer games will take place then.  The specific date is to be announced. 

-In addition, the Silverado and Green Valley High School Dan Stover Music
Contest began this week.  Regional Competition will follow in April and the finals
will occur at the District Conference.

Brian Whitaker introduced our
program speaker, Tina Quigley,
General Manager of the Regional
Transportation Commission of
Southern NV.   Ms. Quigley gave us
an update of the RTC of Southern NV
from her previous talk, presented to
our club about two years ago.  The
National Transit Database has named
the RTC the most efficient transit

provider in the nation. The agency is quickly becoming one of the most effective
transportation organizations in the country due to its strong partnerships with
both private and public sector organizations. Recently, there has been a passing
of bi-partisan legislation that has indexed Clark County’s fuel tax to inflation for a
three year period.  This effort is expected to generate up to $700 million in
revenue to fund 185 regionally and locally significant transportation projects
which are expected to create thousands of jobs in Southern Nevada. 

 
Significant enhancements have been made to the RTC Transit system,
improving workforce mobility and accessibility for our two million residents and
40 million visitors. In the last several years, the RTC launched eight buses, rapid
transit, express routes, and a new residential route.  RTC also introduced a
transit pass program for university students. In addition, the RTC built three
transit terminals with commuter park and ride facilities, a LEED-certified transit
hub in downtown Las Vegas, a first-of-its-kind traffic management center, and a
second bus maintenance facility. 
 
Last on the agenda was our raffle, and guest Derek Uehara's ticket was called. 
Luckily for all of us, he did not draw the Joker, and there is now one less card in
our deck.  The meeting ended with the recitation of the Four-Way Test, and the
clang of the bell.

Visiting Rotarians
No Visiting Rotarians                           

 

Guests

 



Arthur Macaroos - Former New Jersery Rotarian
Tina Quigley - Speaker, RTC
Aileen Pastor, RTC
Jesse Diaz, RTC
Derek Uehara

 


